Dr. Charles Haines, President, Pueblo Junior College, Pueblo, Colorado.

Dear Dr. Haines:

I am very happy to send you this information concerning some of our outstanding men whom you might consider for the opening in your school.

Gerald Barker, a graduate of Baker University, who has nearly completed the work for his Master's degree here at the University of Kansas. Barker was an outstanding athlete in his undergraduate days, and has had unusual success in his teaching and coaching. He is now in his second year at Great Bend, Kansas. I believe him to be an outstanding candidate for your position.

Lee Casida, a graduate of Ottawa University, has also nearly completed the work for his Master's degree at the University of Kansas. He taught at the Towanda, Kansas, public schools from 1935 to 1940. During the past year he has been teaching at the El Dorado, Kansas, Junior High School.

Edward Dissinger, a graduate of Baker University. Thught in the Lewrence Junior High School, and this fall will start his second year at Atwood, Mansas. He had an outstanding record as an undergraduate athlete.

Harley Wolgast, a graduate of Ottawa University, will Finish work for his Master's degree this summer at K. U. He has been coaching about seven or eight years at Humboldt, Kansas.

Harold Reade, a graduate of Baker University, has nearly completed his work for the Master's degree at K. U. He has been coach at Shawnee Mission, Mansas, high school for several years.

Floyd Henson, a graduate of the University of Kansas. He has taught and coached for the past two years at Sabetha, Kansas. Has done no work toward the Master's degree.